
The	monthly	meeting	of	the	AC/GC	Booster	Club	was	held	March	4,	2020	in	the	Superintendent’s	office.		Six	
members	and	one	guest	were	in	attendance.		President	Kim	Betts	called	the	meeting	to	order.			Crystal	Hanson	
presented	the	Treasurer’s	Report	and	Julie	Plowman	read	the	Secretary’s	report.		Both	reports	were	approved.			
	
Lance	Kading,	high	school	boys’	basketball	coach	presented	a	financial	request	for	the	purchase	of	a	“Noah	
Basketball	System”.		This	is	composed	of	two	shot	tracking	cameras	mounted	on	hoops	at	each	end	of	the	
basketball	court.		The	system	would	be	utilized	during	practices	and	games	by	both	girls’	and	boys’	basketball	
players.		Julie	Plowman	made	a	motion	to	fund	the	$4,800.00	request	and	Toni	Colling	seconded	the	request.		
Motion	passed	unanimously.	
	
In	Old	Business,	Superintendent	Dennis	McClain	reported	the	Visitor/Home	signs	in	the	high	school	gym	have	been	
installed.		A	possible	Student	Section	sign	may	be	added	at	a	later	date.	
	
Construction	for	the	outdoor	storage	shed	has	been	postponed,	due	to	the	in-availability	of	an	industrial	tech	class	
carrying	out	the	project.	
	
In	New	Business,	members	approved	the	donation	of	two	Charger	stadium	seats	to	the	Guthrie	County	Relay	for	
Life	silent	auction	and	two	Charger	bag	chairs	to	the	Boys	and	Girls’	Club	silent	auction.	
	
Spring	Cleaning	of	the	concession	stand	was	set	for	10:00	a.m.	on	April	11th.		Seniors	may	earn	scholarship	hours	by	
helping	at	this	event.		In	addition,	it	was	reported	the	track	meet	concession	stand	schedule	will	be	published	
online	in	the	next	few	days.		
	
The	club	was	asked	to	sponsor	advertisements	in	the	News	Gazette	for	the	Class	of	2020	promotion	page	as	well	as	
the	2020	Fall	Sports	promotion	page.		Members	voted	unanimously	to	advertise	on	both	promotion	pages.		
	
Sponsor	letters/packets	for	the	annual	Charger	Pride	Activity	Poster	will	be	assembled	at	the	next	meeting.		
Possible	changes	regarding	advertisement	sizes	and	poster	dimensions	were	discussed.			
	
The	next	meeting	will	be	held	April	1st	at	6:00	in	the	high	school	library.	
	
Toni	Colling	made	a	motion	to	adjourn	the	meeting	and	Crystal	Hanson	seconded	the	motion.	
	
Respectfully	submitted,	
	
	
Julie	Plowman	


